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Little Villagers Management Committee Meeting
Monthly Meeting Minutes

4th December 2014
Present:
Drew McLellan; Sharon Wilkinson; Jane Yates; Graeme Bell; Theresa Dinnes
Apologies:

Elaine Mackie; Diane Robertson; Nikki Thom: Lynda Peel; Anita Bainbridge: Rona Broom
Welcome

Drew welcomed all to meeting and thanked everyone for coming
Minutes
Minutes and Action Points from the previous meeting were discussed

· Sharon is continuing to gather information on NEST for auto enrolment

Appropriate actions carried forward and minutes signed off.
Coordinator’s Update
Pantomime details and numbers have been finalised and bus booked. The children are looking forward to going this year. It was mentioned that while this trip has always been paid for by the club that this cannot continue in future years due to the club finances.

After discussing the staffing situation on a Friday afternoon, Lesley Mcgregor has asked to drop a Friday afternoon session from her working week. This was agreed as it will assist the club in terms of staff to children ratio.

Karen Wilkinson has stated that she may be interested in reducing her hours depending on how much the Friday afternoon sessions increase in cost. Nothing was decided at this meeting in this respect.

In order to assist the club with the finances, staff have agreed to get paid there standard rate for Breakfast club rather than time and a half. This was appreciated by the committee and this will take effect immediately.

Nikki has asked that if they are requested to work over the Christmas period in future years that they are given more notice than this year. This was agreed.
Chairs Update 
Policy documents have been updated to include information under the child protection policy to ensure that parents and staff are aware of issues regarding the pick-up of children at the club.

The constitution has been updated and signed and will be uploaded to website shortly.

Drew has filed court papers for the long standing amount owed to us by a previous member of the club. No further contact should be made to this person and all communication will be made through the court.
Treasurer’s update
The main topic of conversation was regarding the deficit in the club account and the continuing loss of money on a monthly basis. 

We discussed the staffing and taken on board Lesley’s request and also the breakfast club salary reduction. This however still leaves a sizeable deficit each week that needs to be rectified. Fees will also need to be increased to ensure we break even each year. Sharon will draw up a paper which details the staffing and club costs versus profit made from fees and distribute this to committee members.


















AP : SW
HR Update
Sharon has been looking into the automatic enrolment for pension’s information at the NEST website. NEST is free to use and is compatible with our current payroll software. There are several formats which can be set up and utilised but initial thoughts were that the standard option would be best for Little Villagers. Sharon will write up some basic information and send to all committee members. We will then discuss the various options at the next meeting. Sharon to also see if NEST provide an independent pension adviser who can come in and talk to staff to ensure they understand the significance of this provision.











AP: SW – ONGOING
AOCB
There was no other business to discuss.
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